OFFICE OF SELECTMEN, ASSESSORS AND OVERSEERS OF THE POOR

Town of CORNISH, MAINE

Selectmen's Meeting April 29, 1980

Present: Ronnie, Hoxie, Doctor DiBiaso

- I. Bradley Perkins submitted several names for consideration for the Planning Board position.
- II. Sidewalks to be laid:
 - a) 132 feet from bridge to Post Office
 - b) Continue west on Route 25 from Clarance Smith's
 - c) Town Hall to former IGA parking lot
- III. Fee for the Art Festival for the rental of the Town Hall will be \$50.00
- IV. Roads and Bridges
 - a) Road by Watkins on King Street--Bridge needs planking. Bill will see Phil Day.
 - B) Doc wants to know if a deed should have been granted for moving a town road on the High Road.
- V. Appointments:
 - a) Vinal Pendexter was appointed to the Planning Board (1985)
 - b) Marilyn Pelletier was appointed as an alternate to the Planning Board pending her approval
 - c) Robert Dougherty was appointed to the Appeals Board
- VI. Gas to be removed from the Town Hall--Marcia to notify Biddeford/ Saco Gas co.
- VII. Recreation Director Applications -- one sent to Walter Ridlon
- VIII. Appraisals--Freda Sheppart--call Patten Appraisals

Meeting adjourned at 9:40P.M.

William Hoxie

WHH/mp